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On Monday, October 29,2018 Councilmember Kenyan R. McDuffie, Chairperson of the Committee
on Business and Economic Development, will hold a public hearing on Bill 22-904, the
"Cl-eanEnergy DC Omnibus Amendment Act of 2018." The stated purpose of Bill 22-904 is to
increase the Renewable Portfolio Standard to 100% by 2032; establish a solar energy standard post
2032 and establish standards electricity suppliers must meet regarding purchasing a percentage of
their energy from long-term purchase agreements with renewable generators. It removes restrictions
on energy efficiency measures. It also expands the uses of the Sustainable Energy Trust Fund and
alsQ establishes an energy performance standard program for buildings at the Department of Energy
and Environment. Additionally, it authorizes the Mayor to commit the District to participation in
regional programs with the purpose of limiting greenhouse gas emissions and requires the
Department of Motor Vehicles to issue regulations tying the vehicle excise tax to fuel efficiency.
The Committee invites the public to testify or to submit written testimony. Anyone wishing to testify
at the hearing should contact the Committee on Business and Economic Development via email at
cautrev@.dccouncil.us or at (202) 724-8053, and provide their name, telephone.number, organizational
affiliation, and title (if any), by close of business Thursdav. October 25'^. Representatives of
organizations will be allowed a maximum of five minutes for oral testimony, and individuals will be
allowed a maximum of three minutes. Witnesses are encouraged to bring twentv single-sided copies
of their written testimony and, if possible, also submit a copy of their testimony electronically in
advance to cau t rev@dccounc i l .us .

For witnesses who are unable to testify at the hearing, written statements will be made part of the
official record. Copies of written statements should be submitted to the Committee on Business and
Economic Development at cautrev@dccouncil.us or to Nyasha Smith, Secretary to the Council, 1350
Pennsylvania Avenue, N.W., Suite 5, Washington, D.C. 20004. The record will close at the end of
the business dav on Fridav. November 9^''.


